Public Document Pack

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD Virtual Meeting 28 April 2021 (1.05 - 2.15 pm)

Present:

Elected Members: Councillors Jason Frost (Chairman)

Officers of the Council: Andrew Blake-Herbert (Chief Executive), Barbara Nicholls (Director of Adult Services) and Mark Ansell (Interim Director of Public Health)

Havering Clinical Commissioning Group: Dr Atul Aggarwal (Chair, Havering Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG))

Healthwatch: Anne-Marie Dean (Healthwatch Havering) and Fiona Peskett (BHRUT)

56 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The chair reminded members of the process they should take if they lost connection to the call.

57 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Paul Walker

Councillors Damian White, Robert Benham absent from the meeting and Nisha Patel were

58 **DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS**

There were no disclosures of interest.

59 MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Board held on 31st March 2021 were agreed as a correct record and, due to COVID-19, will be signed by the Chairman at a later date.

60 REVISED HAVERING OUTBREAK MANAGEMENT PLAN

The Board was presented with the Council's revised Outbreak Management Plan.

Members noted that the original version was published in June 2020 and the second version was presented in March 2021. It was explained that the revised version had taken into account new policy and feedback from Test and Trace (Quality Assurance Framework). It was noted that capacity for asymptomatic had been increased by the introduction of click & collect and home delivery systems. Members were reminded of the historical contact tracing procedures, and were informed of a new opportunity to include backward contact tracing (identifying the source of transmission) as part of the enhanced contact tracing response.

Members were informed that confirmatory PCR testing had been reintroduced to monitor emerging variants and to mitigate against the risk of false positives during periods of low virus prevalence. The Board was also briefed on the surge testing response plan. There was general consensus that data sharing systems with the Borough's Primary Care Networks (PCNs) would improve the effectiveness of outbreak and population health management. The Director of Public Health made a commitment to involve PCNs in the event that surge testing was necessitated in the borough.

The Board **agreed** the second version of the Outbreak Management Plan.

61 **EPIDEMIOLOGY UPDATE**

The Board was updated by the Director of Public Health on the Borough's COVID-19 situation.

The Board noted that nearly 60% of the eligible population had now received their first COVID-19 vaccination dose, reducing the incidence of community transmission, hospitalisation and death in the borough. Members queried as to whether there were any systems in place to monitor and manage the effects of long Covid. Members were informed of the BHR Long Covid Clinic, and noted that Covid specific sharing information agreements were being arranged in BHR.

62 **COMMS STRATEGY UPDATE**

The Board were updated on the Council's latest COVID-19 Communications Strategy.

Members noted several deployed assets including leaflets posted to Havering residents, digital mobile displays, branded communications e.g., face masks, and paid advertisements.

Board members noted the ongoing #DoingMyBit campaign which won the Public Sector Communications Award for 'Best Data-Driven Campaign'. The campaign was praised for its organic engagement with non-English speaking residents, with a volunteer call-out attracting over 300 new volunteers within a fortnight. Members were pleased to note that the campaign had been endorsed by West Ham United Football Club and Dr Aggarwal, Chair of Havering's CCG. Members noted that as part of the campaign, over 90 #DoingMyBit billboards were displayed across Havering and over 1,600 face-to-face visits had been conducted with local businesses.

Chairman

Health & Wellbeing Board, 28 April 2021

